Dear DOE Gas Works Park Sediment Unit team,

We, of the Gas Works Park Marina (GWPM) Owners Association Board, representing our members, would like to thank the DOE/City team for your comprehensive GW Cleanup Action Plan (CAP). With property adjacent to and overlapping the cleanup area, we fully support this environmental remediation effort. We also appreciate your public outreach, providing both information and opportunities for comment.

We're writing now in response to your current Request for Comments, closing July 20th.

With half of our property lying within your Sediment Management Areas (SMAs-7&10), we'll need to work closely with your team through planning and implementation of the cleanup. In your January 2023 Response to Comments (pp.13-14), you replied to questions posed by GWPM member Cheryl Groff, stating "that PSE and the City will coordinate with the Gasworks Park Marina during planning for pre-remedial design field investigations," scheduled to begin later this year. As a follow up, we are writing to request a preliminary coordination meeting with designated members of your team and a GWPM team.

Among other matters, we need to understand how our ongoing dock and piling infrastructure maintenance may be affected by or limited by your permanent capping solution. We perform maintenance, such as piling replacements, and are currently completing our Long-term Plan and Reserve Study. So, a preliminary coordination meeting would be very welcome. We look forward to coordinating with your team on this important environmental remediation project.

Sincerely,
Gas Works Park Marina Owners Association Board